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Lewisham NCT 

Annual Members Meeting 1 November 2011
Achievements in our second year:

· Steady membership of around 650 member households

· Continuing to produce a high-quality newsletter, mailed to every member, and circulated in hospitals, playgroups etc - totally funded through advertising revenue
Fundraising

· Held two Nearly New Sales (Forest Hill and Crofton Park) raised £3.5k
· Two successful grant applications, both for postnatal activities: 
New Cross Assembly Fund £1,100 
Lewisham Council Communities One-Off Grant Fund £1,950 
· Events fundraising raised over £700 including Blythe Hill Festival (£140), Baby Led Weaning (£140) and Forest Hill Playgroup

Volunteers, Students and Practitioners
· Fantastic team of 30+ volunteers, many new roles filled

· The branch supported two Breastfeeding Counsellor students, two Antenatal Teacher students and two Postnatal Leader students
· Maya Haiman-Eilon qualified as an NCT Postnatal Leader this year 

Parent Support 
· Antenatal classes in New Cross and Forest Hill
· New ‘Early Days’ Postnatal courses and drop-in sessions in Brockley

· Ran a week of breastfeeding pop-up cafes across the borough for Breastfeeding Awareness Week , combining forces with Breastfeeding Network and La Leche League

· Set up successful Bumps and Babies Group in New Cross

· Set up successful Bumps, Babies and Toddler Group in Forest Hill

· Breast pump hire service available

· Breastfeeding peer supporters working across the borough

· Supporting second wave of breastfeeding peer support training

· New Breastfeeding Café set up at Quaggy Childrens Centre SE13

· SE London Dads - successful dad’s group with around 100 members, its own website, and regular meet-ups

Events

· Back to Work event in Forest Hill in December 2010

· Baby Led Weaning event with Tracey Murkett in Blackheath in January 2011 with around 30 attendees 
· Baby Feed and Change Tent held at Blythe Hill Festival in July 2011, was very popular and included mini Nearly New Sale, Cake Stall, and face painting
· Bumps and Babies Taster Event in Ladywell in July 2011

· Area Reps and New Parent Supporters running hundreds of small events across the branch, including First Aid Courses, coffee mornings, massage, bumps nights out, café meet-ups and more
· Dad’s Group 3rd Anniversary Picnic in August 2011 in Greenwich with around 20 children and about 40 parentss

Influencing Maternity Services and Campaigns
· NCT Reps on Maternity Services Liaison Committees at Lewisham Hospital, King’s Hospital and St Thomas’ Hospital - enabling us to influence improvements in local maternity services
· NCT Rep on the Labour Ward Forum and Breastfeeding Steering Committee of Lewisham Hospital
· NCT members training to join the Lewisham Hospital ‘Walking the Patch’ scheme

· NCT User Representative on the King’s Partnership Clinical Academic Group for Women’s Services
· Campaigned to Lewisham Council about changes to Sure Start Children’s Centres in Lewisham and attended consultation events
· Branch volunteers attended Lewisham Council Children’s and Young People’s Directorate Meetings
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